
 

Working together for a successful future 

Issue 1 

Welcome Back!  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 8th September 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

It has been brilliant to welcome back the children to school.  They look smart and have been super 
keen!   

 

I have a few updates for you… 

 

Staffing News 

Mrs Tate and her family moved to Worcestershire over the summer holidays.  We wish them every 
success. 

We welcome three new members of staff to the Queensgate team: Miss Whiten, once a former pupil 
of Queensgate, is returning as an apprentice in RSD.  Mr Rowsell, also a former pupil of Queensgate, 
has joined the Year 4 team and Mrs Bell, who has children at Queensgate, has joined RBH.  I would 
like to extend a very warm welcome to all three. 

 

Times of the School Day 

Breakfast club continues to run from 8am.   

Doors open at 8:40am and learning begins straight away. 

The register closes at 8:55am and anything after this will be unauthorised and, as such, is subject to a 
fine from the Local Authority.  Being punctual is very important for the children to ensure they know 
what they are doing from the outset of each day. 

School finishes at 3:00pm. 

Clubs will start week beginning the 18th September apart from Dance Live, which has already started 
(see next page for more details). 

 

School Meals 

School meals are still provided by Chartwells.  They are delicious, offering a wide choice of healthy 
food.  Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 all get their school dinner for free.  The cost for Years 
3, 4, 5 and 6 is £2.75 per meal payable through Scopay.   

 

It may be that you are eligible for your child to have free school meals.  You apply for this by applying 
online at www.iwight.com/schooladmissions or by collecting a form in the school office.  Please do 
this even if your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 as it supports our funding. 

 
 

http://www.iwight.com/schooladmissions
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Clubs 

Here are the clubs we have on offer. 

I would like to say a huge thank you to all of our staff who offer up their time to provide a rich     
variety of clubs for the children to take part in. In addition to all the clubs run by our own staff we 
are offering Skate Club   

 

After lots of discussion and planning we are delighted to offer a variety of clubs, mostly aimed at 
older pupils, to attend after school. Below is a list of Clubs which will all commence week beginning 
Monday 18th September.  

This will go live via Clubbly.co.uk on Monday 11th September at 6pm. You will need to sign up to 
Clubbly if you have not already done so. Please do not put your child into more than two clubs in 
each term to be fair for everyone. Thank you 

Please note Cookery will cost £2 per session which must be paid each week before each session, 
and skate club will cost £20 for five weeks which need to be paid upfront and directly to John 
Cattle Skate Club (not through Clubbly), all other clubs are free of charge. 
 
 

Club Staff member in 
charge 

Year Max Venue Time Day 

Gardening Mrs Daly Y3-Y6 15 Near the pond 3 – 4 pm Monday 

Y5 Homework 
Club 

Mrs Adams & Miss Hume Y5 20 5RA 3 – 4pm Monday 

Badminton Club Miss Radcliffe Y4-Y6 16 Hall 3 – 4pm Monday 

Girls Football 
Club 

Miss Young Y4- Y6 20 Field 3 – 4pm Monday 

KS2 Cookery 
Club 

Mrs Bradbury Y4 – Y6 12 Cookery Room 3 – 
4.30pm 

Monday 

John Cattle 
Skate Club 

John Cattle Y1—Y6 10 KS1 Playground 3 - 
4.00pm  

Tuesday 

KS2 Book Club Mrs Spragg Y3 – Y6 20-25 5RA 3 – 4pm Tuesday 

KS2 Computer 
Club 

Mrs Tilling Y3 – Y6 15 3PT 3 - 4pm Tuesday 

Netball Club Mrs Piner Y3 – Y6 20 Playground 3 – 4pm Tuesday 

Y1-3 Cookery 
Club 

Mrs Bradbury &        
Miss Gallop 

Y1 – Y3 12 Cookery Club 3 – 
4.30pm 

Tuesday 

Gardening Club Mrs Daly YR – Y2 15 Near the pond 3 – 4pm Wednes-
day 

Boys Football 
Club 

Mr Gwilliam Y4 – Y6 20 Field 3 – 4pm Wednes-
day 

KS2 Pond Club Miss Mawudoku Y3 – Y6 11 4BM & Pond 3 – 4pm Thursday 

Samba Junk 
Band 

Mrs Kingsbury Y4 – Y6 12 Training Room 3 – 4pm Thursday 

Y6 Homework 
Club 

Miss Radcliffe &        
Mrs Michelmore 

Y6 20 6LR 3 – 4pm Thursday 

Knitting Club 
(beginners) 

Mrs Cox & Mrs Jacobs Y3 – Y6 6 No fixed room 3 – 4pm Friday 
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Parent Surveys 

A huge thank you to everyone who filled in the parent survey at the end of the term.  John Cutress, 
one of our School Governors, has had a good look and analysed them over the summer break.  I am 
pleased to announce that 98.8% of you would recommend Queensgate to other parents. We are 
delighted to hear this thank you. 

 

Attendance 

Last year we ended the year below the national average for attendance.  Please help us by sending 
your child to school every day.  If they are too ill to attend please call the school office and let them 
know the reason your child is not in school.  This is part of our Safeguarding procedures.  Once your 
child is back in school please follow up with an email or a note giving the reason for their absence.      
Anything below 90% is considered to be a persistent absence and can significantly reduce academic 
progress.  Of course, we are aiming for 100%, but we expect all to be above 95%.  Thank you for 
your support with this matter. 

 

Aim High! 

It has been good to hear what ex-Queensgate pupils have achieved in GCSEs and A levels.  We like 
to hear what our pupils go on to do and which university they are attending. We have high           
expectations for the children to achieve well in school.  We have been doing some work around 
fixed and growth mindsets.  Please encourage your children by promoting what they can do and 
that you believe they will do well at school. 

“If you think you can or you think you can’t you are probably right.” Henry Ford 

 

Great Summer Reads 

Mrs Webb is creating a display of great summer reads in our library.  Please encourage your child to 
share what they have read over the summer holiday with us. 

 

Focus Learners 

Across this academic each child in the school will have the opportunity to be a Focus Learner.  This 

means that they will be given special responsibilities for that week.  It also means that you can 

come in at a mutually agreed time with your child’s class teacher to observe and join in with a      

lesson.  When your child is Focus Learner, you are welcome to join us on a Friday for an assembly.  

If your child is in RBH, 1SM, 2KG, 3PT, 4BM, 5RA or 6TM the assembly will be at 1:10pm.  If your 

child is in RSD, 1CE, 2KA, 3AH,4MC, 5TS or 6LR the assembly time will be 2:30pm.  
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Out and About next week… 
 
Please ensure your child wears suitable play clothes, has suncream applied before school and brings 
a water bottle and a sun hat.  
 
Tuesday am - 2KA 
Beach sculptures inspired by ‘The Dot’ 
Bella, Sophie, Figgy, Marleigh-Rose, Lacey, Mia, Arthur, Elijah, Riley, Jesse, Forest, Brody, Charlie,  
Tyler W and Tyler CK 
 
Tuesday pm - 3PT 
Identifying forces within play parks 
Leo, Bayley, Ralph, Samuel, Kamahlie, Corey, Ayrton, Daisy, Esmae, Lily, Lillie-May, Maddie, Eve and 
Darcie.  
 
Wednesday am - 4MC 
Sweet making demo at The Needles 
Ashton, Maddie, Annabella, Toby G, Destiny-Grace, Hannah, Edward, Jack, Logan R, Jesse, Charley, 
Oscar S, Tommy, Elliott and Kyle.  
*Please note - the children will be given a sample sweet to bring home at the end of the day.  
 
Wednesday pm - 1CE 
East Cowes photo trail 
Ellis, Roman, Matteo, Declan, Alfred, Daniel, Jake, Luke, Amelia, Imogen, Penny, Neahve, Lexi-Mai 
and Sophie.  
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If you are interested in your child having music lessons with Totally Rad, please sign them up 
online using this link: SIGN ME UP  

 

Guitar lessons are provided by Wight Music Tuition Service and are 
available for £8 per 20 minute group lesson (maximum of 4 per group). 

We have a lovely set of new guitars with carry cases available for free 
loan to any child taking up these lessons. 

To sign your child up for guitar lessons please follow this link: 

https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/     

Please do sign up for lessons as soon as possible to make the most of the year.  

When you do sign up, please also email Mrs Webb to let her know and include 
your child’s name, class and chosen instrument. This helps us to work out  
timetables. Thank you. 

wwebb@queensgateprimary.co.uk 

https://inst.whytotallyrad.com/lt/1125899910100527/NLimrguFdrv1Oic96RpGF
https://iwmt.org.uk/apply-online/
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 96.64%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 96.64%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1CE with 98.98%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6LR with 100% 

10 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 95% 

20 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 90% 

40 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 80% 

If your child’s 
attendance falls 
below 90% they 

are classed as 
persistently    

absent 
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Dates for your diary for Next Academic Year 

Monday 18th September - AGM for PTFA 1.30 pm in Music room 

Monday 23rd October until Friday 3rd November is the half term holiday 

Wednesday 20th December until Monday 1st January are the Christmas holidays 

Tuesday 2nd January 2024 – INSET day – school closed to children 

Monday 12th February 2024 – Friday 16th February 2024 Half term holiday 

Friday 29th March 2024 – Friday 12th April 2024 Easter Holidays 

Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 Half term holiday 

Monday 24th June – INSET day school closed to children 

Friday 12th July – provisional INSET day school closed to children 

Monday 29th July 2024 – start of the summer  holidays 

 

Reception Request 

If any of our community has a spare water butt or a small set of step-ladders, then our team in       
Reception team would be very grateful for them.  Thank you 

 

If you need us… 

Your teacher’s email can be found on the website on this link: 

https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/children/contact-your-teacher  

Please note the teachers will not be answering emails in the evenings. 

All admin related enquiries should be sent to office@queensgateprimary.co.uk     

 

Please note that DOJO is used to communicate with parents in both reception classes but that does 
not carry on through the school.     

 

Senior Leaders are on the gates and doors in the mornings if you want to quickly catch us about 
something.  If you need longer please make an appointment through the front office.  

 

And Finally… 

The PTFA are having their AGM on Monday 18th September in the music room at 1.30pm.  The chair 
and vice-chair are both stepping down and unless there are more volunteers it is very likely that the 
PTFA will fold.  This means that all of the extra fund raising and exciting activities that they currently 
run will not happen (including Christmas and Summer fairs) and therefore, much needed funds for 
extra resources and equipment for all children of Queensgate Primary will not be raised, so please do 
come along and offer your support.  Thank you. 

Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/children/contact-your-teacher
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Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form 
2023-24 Open Day/Evening dates 

(as at 09/07/2023)  
 

 

 

 

School/College Date Time 

Carisbrooke College 28/09/2023 Year 6 open evening 5-8pm 

Christ the King College 20/09/2023 
  

08/11/2023 

Year 6 open evening 
  
Year 12 open evening 

Cowes Enterprise Col-
lege 

  Open week; commencing 4 October. 
Series of limited group tours am/pm. 
AM tours are at 9.15am, 9.30am and 10am. 
PM tours now fully booked. 
Separate SEN Tours by request. 
Please call 203103 to reserve am tour place or SEN tour. 

Island Free School 14/10/2023 Y6 open day 

Medina College 26/09/2023 Year 6 open evening 5-8pm 

Ryde Academy 04/10/2023 
  

09/11/2023 
  

Y6 Open Evening 
  
6th Form Open Evening 

Ryde School 07/10/2022 
& 

03/02/2023 

10-12.30pm 

  

The Bay CE School 05/10/2023 Y6 Open Evening 5-8pm 
  

The Island VI Form 16/11/2023 Y12 open evening 

The Isle of Wight College 25/11/2023 
& 

27/01/2024 
& 

06/03/2024 
& 

23/04/2024 
& 

19/06/2024 
  

10.00-14.00 hrs 
  
10.00-14.00 hrs 

  
16.00-18.30 hrs 

  
16.00-18.30 hrs 

  
16.00-18.30 hrs 
  

The Priory School of our 
Lady Walsingham 

n/a Don’t hold open days. Ring up to make an appointment for 
a show round. Marion Ahmed – Tel: 861222 or email: 
mail@prioryschool.org.uk 

mailto:mail@prioryschool.org.uk
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Adult Community Learning  

We are pleased to launch their new Autumn                 
programme.  We have a wide range of workshops and 
courses on offer, if you are interested in any of the      
following: Functional Skills English and/or maths, Multiply 
maths, ICT, Art, Craft, Health and Wellbeing or FREE 
online short courses, please head over to our website 
www.iow.gov.uk/ACLcourses  for more information and 
to book.  If you would rather speak to a member of staff, 
call the office on 01983 817280 or pop into The Learning 
Centre, Westridge, Ryde and someone will be only too 
happy to help you.   

 

If you are interested in developing your skills further,  
perhaps to retrain or return to work, why not book a  
careers appointment with our information, advice, and 
guidance professional?  She will tailor the appointment 
to your needs and can offer you help with CV writing,      
covering letters, application forms or support you with 
career changes, redundancy, education and training. 

 

We also have an ICT suite which is open every Friday 
9.30am to 12.30pm (term time only) starting Friday 22 
September, for anyone wishing to access online learning 
or get support from a tutor.   

 

We look forward to seeing you.  

http://www.iow.gov.uk/ACLcourses

